CO.TC. June Twenty-seventh 1921. H. T. Logan, Esq., Chairman, Committee of Military Affairs, University of British Columbia, Vancouver, B. C. Dear Sir:-I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of June 17th, with reference to the C.O.T.C. at McGill University. In the absence of the Principal, Sir Arthur Currie, who is at present in Europe, I have collected what information I could and shall answer your questions in the order given: (1) Yes. (2) No. (3) No. (4) About 5 or 6%. (5) Usual military subjects given by C.O.T.C., such as Map-reading, etc. No courses given directly by the University, except that in 4th Year Applied Science an alternative is allowed between Field Engineering, Map Reading, Field Sketching and Military Administration and Organization on the one hand and certain selected subjects in the several courses. However, none of the members of the C.O.T.C. are taking these subjects as alternatives. (6) No, except that a member of C.O.T.C. is excused from attending Physical Education classes. Attendance at such Physical